Thetis Island Improvement District/Thetis Island Volunteer Fire Department 10 Year Planning Process Update
For those of you who were unable to attend the TIRRA AGM in March or the TIID AGM in April below are some of the highlights from my presentations to the community. You can also access those presentations at: http://www.thetisislandfire.ca/tiid-presentations.html.
First of all ‘we’ have done more work on the 10 year capital plan, which anchors our yearly budgeting and planning process. Over the next 10 years we have identified $1.7 million worth of projects that need to be addressed. Included is a required replacement for Engine I prior to 2024, upgrades for Engine II, the Tender, the Rescue Vehicle and the Command Vehicle. 
Additionally, Central Hall requires a significant amount of work to address; leaking roofs, water ingress in the drill room, turn-out gear stowage and vehicle exhaust extraction. We have begun the planning process for this and Trustee Tom Anderson will be taking the lead on the project. Depending on the magnitude of the budget for this project we may have to borrow the funds. If this is the case, we will be required to hold a special general meeting to review the terms of the borrowing (amount, rate, and period) and obtain approval of the property owners. Tentatively we want to begin the upgrades to the fire hall during the summer of 2018.
Other highlights of the meetings were; expenditures for 2016 came in slightly under budget and a clean independent 2016 audit by Trenholme & Company.

On another topic, Area G Director Mel Dorey along with representatives from the CVRD will be holding an Information Session on the proposed burning bylaw that Area G is considering. The meeting will be at Forbes Hall, Thursday June 15th from 7 to 9 PM. Everyone is welcome.
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